September 28th, 1926. Dr. A. H. Gordon, 746 Sherbrooke St. West, Montreal. My dear Dr. Gordon:-Thank you for your letter of yesterday with reference to Dean Thornton. For some months past I have observed that the Dean's health was failing fast. This affliction of loss of memory has been apparent for some time. I am glad to know that there is nething organically wrong and only yesterday I told him that he was to go away for some months' holiday. I am seeing him again on Thursday morning. Yours faithfully, Principal.